

Farmington Town Council

CHAIR REPORT

May 14, 2024

NEW & NOTEWORTHY

- The Town Council set a property tax rate of 25.45 mills for Fiscal Year 2024/2025 which is one of the lowest mill rates in the region.
- The Town Council approved the purchase of 6.5 +/- acres of property located on Glen Hollow Drive for open space.
- On Saturday, April 20th, over 100 residents, groups, and businesses
 participated in the Annual Town Wide Clean-Up Day. Over 4,500 pounds of
 trash was collected from town roadways, parks, and trails.

Memorial Day Parade

The Town of Farmington is proud to announce the Annual Memorial Day Parade, honoring the sacrifice of our local Veterans on Monday, May 27, 2024. The parade will form at 9:30 a.m. on the corner of New Britain Avenue and South Main Street and step off will be at 10:00 a.m.

The route will begin on New Britain Avenue and turn right onto South Main Street, traveling Northbound. The parade will veer left onto Main Street, turn left onto Maple Avenue and continue down Maple Avenue Extension. The route will then head left onto Perry Street and conclude at the Alice Clover Pinney Memorial Park.

Veterans of all backgrounds are encouraged to march in the parade. Those interested in participating are asked to contact Paul Krause (USMC) by phone at 910.376.5454 or email at oifvet87@gmail.com

